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Greetings! 
 

Please Join us at our Next Meeting 

Tuesday, September 21 at 10:00 AM, EDT via Zoom 

 

Members will receive more details before the meeting 

on how to register. 

 

All in a Day’s Work: 

Occupational Genealogical Research 

 

with 

Michael Strauss 

 
What did our ancestors do for a living? Did they have gainful employment? Many 

of our ancestors changed their vocations regularly in order to support their 

families. Tapping into records of employment will offer new avenues to approach 

family history and build the life of a specific ancestor. Old occupations and terms 

no longer in use are central to discovering one’s family history.  Learn the 

methodology to researching your ancestor’s work history. 

 

Michael L. Strauss, AG, is a professional Accredited Genealogist (ICAPGen), 

and a nationally recognized speaker. A native of Pennsylvania and a resident of 

Utah, he has been employed as a Forensic Investigator for more than 25 years. 

Strauss holds a BA in History and is a United States Coast Guard veteran. He is a qualified expert witness in the 

courts in New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, and Virginia. Michael is featured on Lisa Louise Cooke’s 

Genealogy Gems with his monthly segment of “Military Minutes.” Strauss is a faculty member at SLIG, GRIP, 

and IGHR where he is the Military Course Coordinator.  

 

 

http://www.capecodgenealogy.org/
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A Message from the CCGS President, Walter Murphy 

 
Believe it or not, it is September. (Wait, what?!) Maybe it’s my imagination, but I have already noticed an overall 

decline in traffic and I am beginning to take more left turns. September also means that more comfortable 

temperature and humidity readings are around the corner. (Yay!) 

 

As far as CCGS is concerned, September also SIGnals the return to action by those special interest groups that 

took the summer off. It also means that many of us will return to genealogical activities and research now that 

family visits have dissipated with the return to school and college by many of our “descendants.” With that in 

mind, our activities will continue to be held via Zoom for the foreseeable future. I am disappointed by that, but it 

is a best practice for the health and safety of our members. 

 

With the advent of September, August is obviously in the past. But what an August it was for CCGS!  August 

25th was the 50th anniversary of our Society and the occasion was marked by two events. The first was a colorful 

outreach/information gathering on the green at the bandstand on Route 6A in Dennis. You couldn’t miss us. On 

display were colorful balloons, a banner with the CCGS logo, and a table with new CCGS brochures and time 

capsules. The event was wrapped up around 6:00 PM for two reasons: the need for some to get home to participate 

in the 7:30 monthly meeting and a near head-on accident on the other side of the 6A/Old Bass River Road 

intersection. All roads no longer led to us! 

 

The virtual monthly meeting at 7:30 was a switch from the usual third Tuesday at 10:00 AM get-together. 

Nonetheless it was well attended. It included pictures from the afternoon’s festivities, a review of the Society’s 

50-year history, a slide-show highlighting the outlook for the next 50 years, and plans for upcoming 50th 

anniversary activities. The meeting concluded with a display of creative 50th 

anniversary cupcakes. By all accounts, the evening was well-received. 

 

Those events should provide us with some celebratory momentum. With that in 

mind, upcoming events immediately ahead include a free special genealogy 

course and a Genealogy Day. The virtual genealogy course will consist of six 

weekly topics and will be held at two different times: during September-October 

and then again during January-February. By the time you read this, members 

and friends will have received an email brochure with all the details. 

 

The Genealogy Day on October 16 will also be free and will also be held 

virtually. There will be a number of well-known speakers on an array of topics, 

as well as a round-table. I can’t highlight the specifics due to space limitations, 

but an email with a brochure and all the particulars will be out shortly. 

 

Finally, as we begin to slow down a bit as Fall approaches, please remember that COVID does not slow down. 

So, please continue to stay Safe and to stay Healthy. 

 

Walter (wgmgenealogy@gmail.com) 
 

 

 Happy Labor Day, September 6, 2021 

file:///C:/Users/Walter%20Murphy/Google%20Drive/CCGS/wgmgenealogy@gmail.com
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SIGs – Special Interest Groups 
SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS (SIGs) are informal member gatherings for the purpose of sharing information, research 

techniques, data and references, regarding specific topics or geographical areas. For more information, please email the SIG 

leader or visit our website at www.capecodgenealogy.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

Cape Cod Families 

Leader Bebe Brock crosby1635@gmail.com advises that all are working independently, but soon Sturgis Library will be 

open. If all goes well, Bebe will begin holding meetings there on the 4th Tuesday of the month. Although the first one is 

scheduled for September 28 at 1:00 PM, COVID may prevent it.   

 

Computer Users  

Leader Bob Oppenheim roppen@msn.com holds a meeting on the second Tuesday of the month at 10:00 AM (except in 

July and August). When the library reopens, post-COVID, the meeting will be held at the Dennis Public Library, 5 Hall 

Street, Dennis Port. Meetings held at the library will be simulcast on Zoom and all of the SIG members will get an 

invitation to join us on Zoom, just like we have been doing for our season that ended June 2021. Any changes to this 

arrangement will be emailed to the membership and published in the Newsletter, time permitting. The next SIG will be 

held on September 14. Our member, Ray Sears, is going to talk to us about WikiTree. I, for one, have no idea what a 

membership and participation in WikiTree can do to help me with my genealogy. I suspect that I will have a better idea 

after we hear from Ray. 

 

More about us: Our fifteen months plus in isolation because of COVID-19, taught us, the Computer Users’ SIG, 
how to reach out to our members using Zoom. We found out that meeting on Zoom was easy and acceptable by most, 

preferred by some, and attractive to several members who live off-Cape and would otherwise be unable to attend in-

person meetings. If meeting us off-line, joining us on Zoom is easy and free. All you need is a computer, tablet, or smart 

phone … and an invitation! If you think that you have not been receiving invitations to join us or if you are a CCGS 

member and want to see what we are about, send a message to info@capecodgenealogy.org and ask to be added to the list.  

 

We are all about places to search, ways to get organized, what to do with photos and how to get the most out of DNA 

testing. We also offer software suggestions, back-up strategies, managing and enhancing photos, mapping your ancestors, 

writing their story and using style guides. These, and more, are the topics we delve into when we meet. We try to have a 

handout that will cover all the discussion points so note-taking is minimized. Join CCGS, then join us! Help us select the 

topics that are important to you. 

 

DNA 
Leader Walter Murphy wgmgenealogy@gmail.com holds a Zoom meeting on the first Tuesday of the month at 1:30 

PM. He sends out an agenda and a Zoom invitation to register for each session. This is an active group that typically 

attracts participants of all levels of interest and expertise to each meeting. All sessions begin with a question-and-answer 

roundtable discussion, divided into two sections: DNA 101 questions/problems followed by time for “old hands.”  

 

The group enjoyed a summer hiatus and is ready to resume its genetic genealogy journey. The next meeting will be on 

September 7 with a review of  “DNA Beginnings: What is a Match?” blog published in mid-August by Roberta Estes (on 

DNAeXplained.com). That will be followed by a discussion on how to calculate the time to most recent common 

patrilineal ancestors using YDNA. Finally, Walter will review an article in the most recent issue of American Ancestors 

that discusses how to construct a family medical history pedigree chart. There should be something for everyone! 

 

http://www.capecodgenealogy.org/
mailto:crosby1635@gmail.com
mailto:roppen@msn.com
mailto:info@capecodgenealogy.org
mailto:wgmgenealogy@gmail.com
http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:1932_Walter_M._Gaffney_Map_of_Cape_Cod,_Massachusetts_-_Geographicus_-_CapeCod-gaffney-1932.jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:PC_template.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nucleic_acid_double_helix
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Flag_of_Germany_(3-2_aspect_ratio).svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
http://bilingualsite.blogspot.com/2012_03_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Quill
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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German  
Leader Ann Croston acroston125@comcast.net advices that there is no meeting scheduled for September. Ann, however, 

will continue to communicate by email and on our Facebook page, Cape Cod Genealogical Society - German SIG, when 

items of interest come up. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, October 5 at 10:00 AM.  

 

We welcome anyone interested in learning more about their German ancestors, the history, traditions, and customs of 

Germany. We research different websites and strategies in Germany and in the United States on how to find help in 

obtaining records and information.  

  

The mission of our group is:  

• To explore the political, social, and environmental conditions that existed when and where  

our ancestors lived in Germany and in America. 

• To understand the decisions made, the paths, trials, and tribulations our ancestors  

undertook to immigrate to America. 

• To focus on our specific German families, where they came from in greater Germany and  

where they went to in America, “including named cities/districts, by named families at  

specific time periods.”  

• To learn of resources and techniques available to further our study of our German  

ancestors. 

• To organize our research into a story, outline, timeline, Facebook group, blog or other  

compilation to share with family or fellow researchers or a greater audience. 

 

Irish Research 
Leader Pat Flaherty patcarolegenealogy@gmail.com holds a Zoom meeting on the fourth Monday of the month at 10:00 

AM. The next SIG will be held on Monday, September 27.  

 

Anyone with an interest in Irish genealogy is most welcome. We have members with lots of experience who can 

help those with little experience. It is a good combination. Our sessions usually include a presentation from a 

member on available records (either in the United States or in Ireland). We also share strategies for finding 

those elusive Irish ancestors wherever they may be lurking. There is always time for good discussions during 

which questions are answered and experiences are shared.    
 

Writers 

Leader Pippa Dodd Ryan pippa.doddryan@gmail.com holds a Zoom meeting on the third Friday of the month at 10:00 

AM. The next meeting will be held on September 17.   

 

Anyone with an interest in sharing their writing with the group regarding personal genealogy or about family members 

(including pets), anything historical, current event topics, articles of personal satisfaction and more are most welcome. We 

explore many styles of writing and narrative, even poetry and discovered family letters, as well as discuss the possibilities 

of publication.  

 

Everyone is welcome to participate and share their work, writing tips and techniques. If you do not have anything to share, 

join us anyway. You may become inspired! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:acroston125@comcast.net
mailto:patcarolegenealogy@gmail.com
mailto:pippa.doddryan@gmail.com
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Cape Cod Genealogical Society 

Board of Directors 2021-2022 

 

OFFICERS       DIRECTORS 

 
Walter Murphy            President   Ralph Ryall                                    Immediate Past President 
Kathy Kaldis                  Vice-President   Judy Jones                      Director at Large 

Judy Needham          Recording Secretary   Pam Eaton                         Director at Large 

Bebe Brock   Corresponding Secretary   L. Ray Sears                      Director at Large 

Nancy Daniels                           Treasurer   Brian O’Donnell                      Director at Large 
        L. Ray Sears   Communications Technology 
Mailing address:       Jo Anne Makely                                                     Library 
   Cape Cod Genealogical  Society     David Martin                   Education 
   P.O. Box 1394       Jo Anne Makely                               Membership 
   Harwich, MA 02645      Carolyn Weiss                                        Publications 
   www.capecodgenealogy.org     TBA       Publicity 

        Kathy Kaldis       Program 

          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ever wonder what the Board of Directors discuss at the Board Meetings? Board Meetings are open 

to all members of the CCGS, excepting those instances when a motion for an executive session is 

approved. Usually, the Board Meetings are held on the first Wednesday of the month at 2:00 PM. If 

you would like to attend, please let the President, Walter Murphy, know at 

wgmgenealogy@gmail.com so he can send you a Zoom invitation. The Board would welcome any 

visitor! 
☺ ☺ ☺ 

           

What kind of tea did the 

American Colonists thirst for? 

 

LIBERTY!!!!  

 

Please Welcome New Members 

 

Marcia Holmes Green 

Lucinda Bellairs 

Christopher Crowell 

 

http://www.capecodgenealogy.org/
mailto:wgmgenealogy@gmail.com
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50th Anniversary Updates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 50th Anniversary Committee continues to seek grants and sponsors as sources of 

funds that will help us celebrate our anniversary in the manner it deserves and – at 

least as importantly – help us attract the new members that will lay the groundwork 

for the Society’s growth over the next 50 years. 

 

Grant sponsors are more interested in participation than dollar amounts. So far, 

29.9% of our membership has donated. We have an ambitious hope that we will 

reach our goal of 80%. No matter what dollar amount you donate, please send your 

donation to:  

 

   Cape Cod Genealogical Society 

   P.O. Box 1394 

   Harwich, MA 02645 

 

Thank you! 
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* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

Program Summary  

August 25, 2021  
Written by David Martin 

 

The meeting recording is available for viewing 

in the Members section of the CCGS website. 

www.capecodgenealogy.org  

 

50th Anniversary Celebration  

 

                                                         

 It was a red-letter day for 

the Cape Cod Genealogical 

Society, with two separate 

observances of the 

Society’s 50th Anniversary.  

 

The first was an in-person public meeting on the 

Dennis Village Green, near the bandstand, at which 

informational materials about the Society were 

handed out, and a gathering of current members 

assembled for informal exchanges.  

 

At this event, specially made “time capsules”—

transparent plastic bottles with many different 

genealogical items—were given out, thanks to the 

hard work of Vice President Kathy Kaldis. These 

materials are especially designed to stimulate 

interest in genealogy as a pursuit and encourage 

grandparents, parents, and children to collaborate in 

investigating their family’s history. Brand new 

brochures about the Society, including membership 

information, were also distributed and are available 

for further distribution at any upcoming meetings 

where there may be interest among the public to 

join the Society. 

 

The second event was a Zoom-based conference for 

CCGS members in the evening of the same day. 

The program included a description of the Society’s 

Mission, its history, and upcoming Anniversary 

Events for the year 2021-2022.  

 

President Walter Murphy noted in summary that 

while some things had changed, many others had 

not. He traced the beginnings back to the Society’s 

early meetings in Albro House in Harwich, through 

subsequent various locations such as Brooks 

Library in Harwich, the Council of Aging in 

Brewster, a storefront in Dennis Port center, and the 

Brewster Ladies’ Library. The housing of the 

http://www.capecodgenealogy.org/
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Society’s library collection went through similar 

iterations before being located at its present site in 

the Dennis Public Library. He noted a particular 

discussion in the late 1990s about the possible 

purchase of a building for a headquarters for the 

Society, as part of that history. Some other 

interesting milestones were: an article in an issue of 

The Bulletin in 1983 saying that members should 

definitely NOT purchase computers for their 

genealogy; the peak enrollment of 324 members in 

2017; the awarding of a prize by the National 

Genealogical Society for excellence to The Bulletin 

in 2004; the publication of multi-generation 

pedigree charts in a number of the issues of The 

Bulletin; and the first mention of DNA in genealogy 

in a 2006 issue of The Bulletin. 

 

The next discussion was around the Mission of the 

Society. The “Objective” of the Society as 

expressed in 1977 was the acquiring, indexing, and 

preserving of genealogical records and applying of 

genealogical standards. At present, the Mission 

includes these ideas but specifically expresses that 

the focus is NOT exclusively on Cape Cod, and that 

the purposes of the Society also include education 

about genealogy. 

 

Kathy Kaldis then presented the events for the 

Anniversary Year, centered around planting a seed 

for the next 50 years, preserving records, fostering 

education and research, creating partnerships with 

stakeholders, and appealing to the larger 

community. October 16, 2021, is our Genealogy 

Day, which will be in virtual format and will 

include presentations on Whaling Captains of 

Color, Women in Genealogy, Cape Cod 

connections to enslaved individuals, the 

Wampanoag viewpoint, and historic maps. The 

newly revised and expanded edition of the Cape 

Cod Genealogical Resources book will be available 

on that day.  

 

A Gala Event is planned as a formal banquet in 

Hyannis on Saturday, April 22.  Also, in April will 

be what is known as the Scargo Summit—a meeting 

with professionals from the FamilySearch 

genealogical program with representatives of 

various museums and archives on Cape Cod, to 

discuss how to permanently preserve and digitize 

their numerous historical and genealogical holdings. 

The leaders at FamilySearch are regarding this plan 

as a possible national model.  

 

Another goal for the Anniversary Year is the 

reaching out to the younger generation, one means 

of which is the use of the above-mentioned time 

capsules which will stimulate young people to 

become involved in genealogical activities. A 

related project is providing genealogical activities 

for third grades in Cape schools, related to their 

study of history. A separate time capsule will be 

developed and preserved for the Society as a whole 

and would contain artifacts about the Society today, 

to be opened in 2071. A final event of the 

Anniversary Year will be a virtual clambake on 

August 25, 2022. 

 

A corporate donor has funded three new computers-

--two for the genealogical library in Dennis Public 

Library and one for membership administration. 

The new computers at Dennis Library will also 

enable the Society to re-establish its Affiliate 

Library Status with the Salt Lake City Family 

History Library, giving unique access to some 

documents that are not ordinarily available through 

the regular FamilySearch database. 

 

David Martin provided a summary of a six-session 

Genealogical-Education course to be offered for 

members in September and October on six 

successive Tuesday evenings, 6:30-8pm, starting 

September 14. There is no cost, and registration will 

be through the Eventbrite system, as announced in 

the flyer being distributed. Topics will include: 

General Introduction to Genealogy, Immigration 

and Migration, Using the Census for Genealogical 

Research, Land and Probate Records in Genealogy, 

DNA and Genealogical Investigation, and Case 

Studies of Application of Genealogical Methods. 

 

Two members also shared their specially-made 

cupcakes for the observation of the anniversary; 

these were made by Jo Anne Makely and Shari 

Sears; each was awarded a prize for their creations.  

Happy 50th Anniversary to the Society! 
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On the Lighter Side 

Memorable Pets by Lee MacDonald 

A Member of the Writers SIG 
 

I’ve had pets most of my life. When I was a youngster it seems we always had a dog. As I got older, cats were 

more prevalent. I did some traveling in my job and I found cats to be more independent, but just as loving as 

dogs. All deserve recognition, but there were too many to mention every one, and frankly, I’m a little 

embarrassed to admit that some of their names I don’t recall. Some were more memorable than others.   

For instance, I remember that day, a very difficult day at work for me. I was tired, probably a little grumpy, 

(maybe a lot grumpy). I dragged myself home, unlocked the front door and walked in. There at the top of the 

stairs was our dog Sylvester, smiling and wagging his tail, so happy to see me. He lifted my spirits 

immeasurably.   

I don’t recall the first incident. I was only two or three years old. We lived in 

Wakefield, Massachusetts. Our back yard abutted Route 128, a major highway 

circling Boston. As my mother tells the story, I was in the back yard in my 

playpen when I kicked the slats out and went walking along Route 128. 

Skeeter, our dog, came running after me, barking, and herding me off the road. 

My mother heard the commotion and came running out to rescue me. Who 

knows what would have happened if Skeeter was not intelligent and alert to 

the danger?   

Dutchess was my mother and father’s pride and joy. She could do no wrong.  

They imbued her with human-like qualities. The dog was intelligent and could 

understand what they said, so they thought. 

 

 My parents owned and 

operated a rental store in Hyannis. One day, Duchess just 

wandered into the store and stuck around. When she showed 

no interest in leaving, and no one came to claim her, my 

father took her home for the night. They named her Duchess 

and treated her like one. She came into their lives in the mid-

1970s at a time when their three children were grown and my 

parents were “empty nesters.” The fireplace mantle had four 

framed pictures on it, all the same size: one each of the three 

children, and one of Duchess, the fourth child. 

On a warm summer evening I accompanied my parents to the 

Melody Tent to see Rosemary Clooney and other 1940s era 

singers.  Of course, Duchess had to accompany us; Duchess 

went everywhere they did.  We got to the parking lot and they 

rolled down the windows and left Duchess in the car. It was 

an enjoyable show and at intermission, we were relaxing, 

waiting for the singers to return when up on the stage, who 

did I spy, but Duchess, looking around at the audience and looking for my parents. My father ran down to the 

stage, got up in front of the crowd and to their applause retrieved Duchess. We took her back to the car and 

found that someone had opened the doors, let the dog out, and stolen the CB radio. The car doors weren’t 

locked. After all, who would lock car doors when your guard dog was in the car. Rosemary Clooney came back 

after the intermission. Her first comment was, “Wow, that dog act is hard to follow.” 
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Deb and I got two orange tabbies; two so they would keep each other company. Those two cats had entirely 

opposite personalities. You had to love Albert because he was so outgoing and vivacious. You had to love 

Rocky as he was so timid and reserved. Rocky was the more sensitive of the two. Albert always wanted to play 

and wrestle with Rocky, who just wanted to be left alone.   

We lived in a downstairs apartment in Plainville, Connecticut, that had no air conditioning. In the summer it got 

very hot in the apartment and we usually had most of the windows open. Albert, the heavier of the two with 

long hair, would climb onto the window sill and lay down to catch a breeze. One day we went out on an errand 

and left Albert in the window. When we returned and opened the door, no Albert and the screen in the window 

that he had been laying in was ripped and flapping in the breeze. “Oh no,” we thought, “Albert is lost.”  We 

hurriedly rushed outside, looking for him, and there, directly below the window that he had fallen from, 

cowering under a bush, with terror in his eyes, was Albert. He was scared. When we thought about it, we 

realized that if we lived in a world consisting of eight-foot-high ceilings our whole life, we’d feel pretty scared 

also if we suddenly found ourselves in the real world with an endless sky and distant horizon. We picked up the 

shaken kitty and brought him back inside. 

We had a common entranceway with the apartment upstairs, where lived a single, cat-hating lady. Occasionally 

we would open the door for a delivery person or other reason and Albert would scoot out the door and run up 

the stairs. Why Albert was drawn to this cat-hating lady is beyond me. Perhaps Albert, with his irrepressible 

personality hoped to win her over. He failed miserably. That lady would find the lone strand of cat hair Albert 

left on the stairs, present it to us and demand that the cat be disciplined, or worse. Visions of Almira Gulch 

taking Toto from Dorothy, placing him in a basket, and bicycling through the tornado in The Wizard of Oz sped 

through my mind.   

One time as Albert escaped and ran up the stairs, I charged up after him, taking two steps at a time to rescue 

him. Unfortunately, as I grabbed him, the claws on one of Albert’s back legs was hooked into the tacky, plastic, 

imitation green grass covering her stair treads. I took Albert back into the apartment and he immediately started 

limping. Something was wrong with his leg. We took him to the vet and found that Albert had a break in a bone 

in one of his rear legs. The vet put a fiberglass cast on his back leg to immobilize it. 

Poor Albert. He didn’t like that cast one bit. I must admit that it was rather amusing to hear Albert walking on 

the hardwood floors in the apartment - pitter, patter, pitter, KLUNK, pitter, patter, pitter, KLUNK as that 

fiberglass cast struck the floor. He didn’t think it was funny. He would scratch and bite at it, or kick and shake 

his leg trying to knock it off, but nothing would work.  

Long after Albert got his cast off, we were sitting in the apartment and could hear distant meowing. We looked 

around and sure enough, Albert was missing.  We followed the meowing down into the basement, which had 

tenant storage rooms made of a lumber frame covered in chicken wire. The storage room next to ours was 

empty and spotless, with two exceptions. Albert was sitting there, and next to him, in the middle of a sparkling 

clean floor, was a cat turd. Worst of all, this was our cat-hating neighbor’s storage room. 

The enclosure was solidly locked. The chicken wire totally enclosed it with one small exception. Near the 

ceiling was a recessed opening in the wall between our storage rooms to allow the basement window to be 

opened and closed, and Albert had found it. 

How could we get Albert out of this enclosure without alerting our neighbor? We tried coaxing Albert back but 

no luck. He couldn’t climb the chicken wire to the opening. Then we had an idea. We twisted a blanket and fed 

it into the enclosure and lured him back with cat treats. He was a sucker for cat treats. He climbed that blanket 

back into our arms. Albert’s present was still sitting in the center of this pristine enclosure. There was no way 

for us to get in and clean it up, unless….  We found the superintendent of the apartments who knew our 

neighbor and was sympathetic to our dilemma. He let us into the enclosure, we cleaned up after Albert and 

never heard anything about it from our cat-hating neighbor. 
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Finally, the day came when we bought a house and could move out of the apartment. We began to pack 

everything in preparation for the move. Moving day came and we carted the boxes and furniture out, making 

numerous trips back and forth to the new house. In and out we went, trip after trip until we had almost 

everything out of the apartment except Rocky and Albert. We left them for last. We looked around and Albert 

was there, but no Rocky. We searched the apartment and could find no Rocky. He must have escaped when the 

door was open and we were moving items out. We started a perimeter search around the apartment in ever-

widening circles looking for Rocky, still no luck. Then we went into and searched the woods at the back of the 

building; he wasn’t there. We searched for hours, but could not find him. Finally, we had to leave. We were 

heart-broken. Rocky and Albert had been such a large part of our lives for so long, and here we had to abandon 

Rocky and it was our fault for leaving the door open. 

That night should have been a happy time, but the joy of being in our new home was overshadowed by the 

realization that we had to abandon one of the family. We decided to go back one more time to look for him. We 

searched the apartment and finally in the basement, above the sheetrock ceiling, way back between the eaves we 

spotted two eyes. It was Rocky. Poor timid Rocky, realizing that something was going on, had hidden to avoid 

all the commotion. We coaxed him out and took him to his new home. All was well again. 

No story of memorable pets would be complete without mention of Otis, another orange tabby. Otis thrived on 

not being independent. He relished being around us. At night when the TV came on, he would jump on the 

couch to lay between us. It was not likely that Otis would go missing; 

He likely feared that we would go missing. If we were in the kitchen, he 

would wander out to see what we were doing. 

Otis was something of a talker. If he saw birds sitting on the wires 

outside the front window, he would talk to them. He didn’t meow, he 

vocalized distinct sounds that were like “cat words.”   

A big, old, black tomcat we named Sumo, took up residence on our back 

deck (maybe because we fed him). When the door was open and the 

screen door was in place, they would sit opposite each other exchanging 

“cat words” that sounded distinctly like a conversation. I’m sure Otis 

was saying, “Hey man, it’s great to be an indoor cat.”  And Sumo would 

respond that, “The best life is on the back deck.” 

I have had pets most of my life and all deserve recognition for the love and joy I received from them. I hope 

they all felt that they received an equal amount of love and joy from me. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

Why did the cat sit on the computer? 

To keep an eye on the mouse. 



12 
 

CCGS Calendar  

 

 

Tuesday, September 7 

  DNA SIG, 1:30 PM 

 

Tuesday, September 14 

  Computer SIG, 10:00 AM 

 

Friday, September 17 

  Writers SIG, 10:00 AM 

 

September 21, Tuesday 

  Membership Meeting, 10:00 AM 

  Michael Strauss 

  All in a Day’s Work: 

    Occupational Genealogical Research 

 

September 27, Monday 

  Irish SIG, 10:00 AM 

 

Tuesday, September 28 

  Cape Cod Families SIG, 1:00 PM 

 

Tuesday, October 5 

  German SIG, 10:00 AM 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 16, Saturday 

  50th Anniversary Celebration 

  Genealogy Day 

   

October 19, Tuesday 

  Membership Meeting, 10:00 AM 

  Daniel Earl 

  Funeral Homes & Family History 

 

November 13, Saturday 

  Joint Membership Meeting 

  with Falmouth Genealogical Society 

  Lisa Louise Cook 

 

December 21, Tuesday 

  Membership Meeting, 10:00 AM 

  Our Members Share 

 

 

 
   

Do you have a comment or suggestion?  

 

Perhaps you would like to have an article 

considered for submission in the Newsletter? 

 

If so, please drop an email to 

info@capecodgenealogy.org and in the subject 

line, write: For Newsletter Editor 

 

Thank you,  

Newsletter Editor, Pam Eaton 

 

mailto:info@capecodgenealogy.org

